
   

 

 

A Message from Administration 

Anne Frank Forward 

 

“How wonderful it is that nobody need 
wait a single moment before starting to 
improve the world.” 

Dear Families, 
 
Later this month, students will be receiving their Term 1 report 
cards.  A very important part of the report card is the Learning 
Skills.  Being successful on the learning skills component of the report 
card is indicative of future success for students later this year and be-
yond. 
 
The development of learning skills and work habits needed to suc-
ceed in school and in life begins early in a child’s schooling. As stu-
dents move through the grades, they develop and then consolidate 
their learning skills and work habits in preparation for postsecondary 
education and the world of work. It is expected that teachers in part-
nership with families, will work with students to help them develop 
the learning skills and work habits to help students become effective 
learners, recognizing that it will look different at the various grade 
levels. 
 
Learning skills and work habits contribute substantially to student 
success. It is expected that teachers will work with students and their 
parents to ensure that they understand these learning skills and work 
habits and their importance. 
 
Over the course of the term, teachers have discussed and modeled 
these skills. Teachers worked with students to explain how these 
skills will be assessed and evaluated.  At times, students were asked 
to self assess their learning skills and work habits.   
 
Assessing, evaluating, and reporting on the achievement of curricu-
lum expectations and on the demonstration of learning skills and 
work habits separately allows teachers to provide information to the 
parents and students that is specific to each of the two areas of 
achievement. 
 
The following are the six learning skills and work habits:  
Responsibility  
Organization  
Independent Work  
Collaboration  
Initiative  
Self-Regulation  

BE A LEADER!  BE A LEARNER!  BE A THINKER!  HAVE A VOICE!  HAVE FUN!  INSPIRE LEARNING!  

Upcoming Dates: 

FEBRUARY 

•Feb. 1: PA Day—no classes 

•Feb. 3: School Council Meeting 

•Feb. 5: Staff appreciation luncheon 

•Feb. 11: FDK Concert 

•Feb. 12: Dance-a-Thon 

•Feb. 15: Family Day—no classes 

•Feb. 16 GROW Workshops 

   -18: -second session 

•Feb. 23: Lion Pride Assemblies 

 

MARCH 

•Mar. 2-4: Gr. 7 trip to Lake St.  

 George 

•Mar. 7: Huddle Up Assembly 

•Mar. 14 March Break—no classes 

   -18: 

•Mar. 25: Good Friday—no classes 

•Mar. 28: Easter Monday—no  

 classes 

•Mar.  30:  Lion Pride Assemblies 

     Contact Us 

431 Ilan Ra-
mon Blvd. 
Maple ON  L6A 
0X2 
P: 289-342-
1001 / 
    647-795-
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Message from Administration Cont’d... 

Anne Frank Forward 

 

Each learning skill and work habit is evaluated on the report cards using the following scale:  
E = Excellent  
G = Good  
S = Satisfactory  
N= Needs Improvement 
 
You and your child are important partners in the learning and assessment process. Teach-
ers will help students to:  
understand what they are expected to know and be able to do in order to successfully 
demonstrate these learning skills and work habits;  
set goals for growth; and  
build on strengths, use learning preferences, and focus on areas of need to achieve success 
 
Strong learning skills and positive work habits are often an indicator of future success in 
school, at home, and in life in general. Learning skills and work habits will look different in 
individuals as they grow and mature. Teachers will work together with students to develop 
the criteria used to assess learning skills and work habits.  
 
LEARNING SKILLS AS ACADEMIC ENABLERS AND THE ROLE OF A GROWTH MINDSET 
People who have a Growth Mindset believe that intelligence is a quality that can be cultivat-
ed (in other words, it is not “fixed” or static) because the brain is like a muscle that can be 
trained. This Mindset, or disposition toward learning, has strong correlations to effort, self‐
efficacy, motivation and engagement. When teachers and parents model and foster the de-
velopment of a growth mindset, students are more likely to set high personal goals, perse-
vere in their pursuit of those goals, develop resiliency in the face of challenges and, ulti-
mately, recognize that their own efforts, skills and strategies were enablers of their learning 
and achievement. 
*Dweck, Carol. Mindset: The New Psychology of Success. New York: Ballantine Books. 2008. 
 
Thank you families for your ongoing support. We look forward to a successful Term 2! 
 

Sincerely, 

Aneta Fishman   Doug Chester 
Principal    Vice-Principal 

BE A LEADER!  BE A LEARNER!  BE A THINKER!  HAVE A VOICE!  HAVE FUN!  INSPIRE LEARNING!  
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Guitar Club 
 

We are very, very excited to have begun our guitar club.  We have had a strong turnout of approximately 25 

students from grades 4 to 8 as well as five staff members looking to teach and hone their own guitar playing 

skills.  We truly appreciate the funding from the school council and look forward to helping the kids develop 

their love of music and musical skills.  As we progress, we will better be able to groups the kids by skill level 

and musical interests, so that we can create some meaningful learning and maybe even put together some 

songs for an end of school year concert.  Thanks again to those who've helped make this happen. 

 

Daniel Cohen, Jason Knopman, Aaron Goldman, David Maisel and Elvira Bogdonov  
Staff Guitar Club Members 

Discounted magazines still available through QSP!  

 

 

 

If you currently have a magazine subscription, why not renew it through our QSP account? Not only do you get 

a discount on your renewal, but the school also gets proceeds from each order!  New orders are always being 

accepted, too! 

WWW.QSP.CA 

ANNE FRANK P.S. ID# 4097234 

Thank you in advance for your support of our children and our school! 

If you have an inquiry please contact QSP Customer Service, 1-800-667-2536 
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Supporting your child in Mathematics 
 

Please visit the links below for resources meant to help support your child in mathematics: 
 

 

Grades 4-6 
 

•ABC 123 Tips and Toolkit :  
   http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/abc123/ 
 
•Tips and Tools for Parents : 
   http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/abc123/eng/tips/ 
 
•Prodigy : 
   https://www.prodigygame.com/Canada/ 
 
•Mathies : 
   http://oame.on.ca/mathies/ 
 
•TVO kids : 
   http://www.tvokids.com/ 
 
•Ontario Curriculum Grades 1-8: Mathematics : 
   http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/eng/curriculum/
elementary/math18curr.pdf 

Grades K-3 
 

•ABC 123 Tips and Toolkit :  
   http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/abc123/ 
 
•Doing Math With Your Child : 
   http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/eng/
literacynumeracy/parentGuideNumEn.pdf 
 
•Tips and Tools for Parents : 
   http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/abc123/eng/tips/ 
 
•Video Podcasts : 
   http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/abc123/eng/
podcast/ 
 
•Full-Day Early Learning - Kindergarten Pro-
gram : 
   http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/eng/curriculum/
elementary/kindergarten_english_june3.pdf 
 
•Prodigy : 
   https://www.prodigygame.com/Canada/ 
 
•Mathies : 
   http://oame.on.ca/mathies/ 
 
•TVO kids : 
   http://www.tvokids.com/ 
 
•Ontario Curriculum Grades 1-8: Mathemat-
ics : 
   http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/eng/curriculum/
elementary/math18curr.pdf 
 
•Building Blocks for Mathematics : 
   http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/ChildCare/
Pages/Building-Blocks-for-Literacy.aspx 

Grades 7-8 
 

•Mathies : 
   http://oame.on.ca/mathies/ 
 
•Ontario Curriculum Grades 1-8: Mathematics : 
   http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/eng/curriculum/
elementary/math18curr.pdf 
 
•We Use Math : 
   http://weusemath.org/ 
 
•Guide to Selecting Courses in Mathematics : 
   http://www.careercruising.com/individual/
CP_CourseCalendar.aspx?
SID=17426&DID=45525 
 
•Partnering with Your Teen in Mathematics : 
   http://oame.on.ca/mathies/files/Partnering%
20with%20your%20teen.pdf 

Additional Elementary and Secondary P.A. Days 
 

As a result of provincial labour negotiations, a P.A. Day has been added for all York Region District School Board 

elementary schools on Friday, May 6, 2016 and secondary schools on Friday, June 3, 2016. You can see the 

full updated school year calendars on YRDSB’s website.  

These additional P.A. Days are mandated by the Ministry of Education. On these dates, teachers will be taking part 
in professional development on provincial education priorities identified by the Ministry of Education.  

http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/abc123/
http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/abc123/eng/tips/
https://www.prodigygame.com/Canada/
http://oame.on.ca/mathies/
http://www.tvokids.com
http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/eng/curriculum/elementary/math18curr.pdf
http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/abc123/
http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/eng/literacynumeracy/parentGuideNumEn.pdf
http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/abc123/eng/tips/
http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/abc123/eng/podcast/
http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/eng/curriculum/elementary/kindergarten_english_june3.pdf
http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/eng/curriculum/elementary/kindergarten_english_june3.pdf
https://www.prodigygame.com/Canada/
http://oame.on.ca/mathies/
http://www.tvokids.com
http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/eng/curriculum/elementary/math18curr.pdf
http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/eng/curriculum/elementary/math18curr.pdf
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/ChildCare/Pages/Building-Blocks-for-Literacy.aspx
http://oame.on.ca/mathies/
http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/eng/curriculum/elementary/math18curr.pdf
http://weusemath.org
http://www.careercruising.com/individual/CP_CourseCalendar.aspx?SID=17426&DID=45525
http://oame.on.ca/mathies/files/Partnering%20with%20your%20teen.pdf
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/calendar/Pages/default.aspx
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A Gentle Reminder 
 
At Anne Frank P.S., we embrace our wonderful Canadian weather!  All stu-
dents from Junior Kindergarten to Grade 8 are expected to go out for every 
recess unless the Principal decides that weather conditions are so poor that it 
would be detrimental for them to be outdoors. Students are to come to school 
ready for the weather and prepared to be outdoors for up to 40 minutes at a 
time. We always monitor the weather and, in extreme conditions e.g. wind chill 
and storm conditions, we keep the students indoors or shorten the recess 
breaks.  
 
We often receive requests from parents asking us to keep their children in-
doors during recess times because they are not feeling well. Unfortunately, we 
do not have the staff or facilities to supervise students who are sick or still re-
covering from an illness. Students with heavy colds, etc., which are serious 

enough to prevent them from participating in physical education, recesses or other outdoor activities, should 
remain at home until their condition improves. This will likely benefit the students concerned and prevent the 
spread of their illness to others. 
 
As we approach the winter season, please make sure that your children are dressed properly for our invigor-
ating winter days. It is advisable for students to bring extra pants and socks. A change is often necessary due 
to the wet and cold weather of the winter months. An indoor pair of shoes is recommended as well. To avoid 
adding to our clothing collection in the Lost and Found, please be sure to label all articles of clothing. Boots, 
hats, mitts/gloves, and snow pants for the younger children will help make recess an enjoyable time.   

AFPS Athletics 
 
 

 
Volleyball 
 
Congratulations to Anne Frank Lions' junior mixed volley-
ball team on an amazing season! The students' hard work, 
dedication, team spirit and sportsmanship were on display 
during the area qualifier on Wednesday, January 19, 2016. 
Coaches Fleming and Houghton and the whole school 
community couldn't be more proud of your growth and ac-

complishments! Go Lions ! 
 
 
 
 
 

Basketball 
 
Both the girls and boys intermediate basketball teams are hard at work practicing and participating in exhibition games and 
tournaments prior to their final tournament at the end of February.   
 
Stay tuned for junior basketball intramurals coming at the start of February.  
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Congratulations are in order! 
 

We are pleased to announce that Child and Youth Worker 
Mrs. Johnie and her husband welcomed their first child, 
Nekai Batasar-Johnie, on January 9, 2016! Mom and son 
are doing well. We send warm wishes and congratulations 
to the family! 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Congratulations to Mrs. Babalis and her husband on the 
arrival of their baby boy, Sebastian Dean Vergis, who was 
born on January 20, 2016. We are all so excited that your 
new baby has arrived safe and sound!! 

We wish to congratulate Mr. Fleming 
on his engagement! Best wishes to you 
and your fiancée —may this be the be-
ginning of a future filled with joy and 
happiness! 
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Let it snow, let it snow, let it snow! 
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Students in Ms. Napoli/ Ms. Mazur's Kindergarten class along with Mr. Goldman's Grade 1 class visited Ripley's Aquarium this 

month. As part of their classroom inquiry project and the science curriculum, this field trip was organized based on the students' 

interests of their current inquiry regarding fish/underwater animals. This trip extended this inquiry perfectly with lots of hands-

on activities and wondering (e.g., shark sensational workshop and making an aquarium). There was much learning, wondering 

and critical thinking of all we saw and experienced at Ripley's! It was amazing to see students taking a risk by touching underwa-

ter animals (e.g., sting rays and horse crabs). In addition, the students discovered that there are many different types of sharks 

(e.g., sand tiger, nurse, hammerhead and  great white sharks), and also learned informational facts about jellyfish, which has 

further transitioned into Ms. Napoli/Ms. Mazur's classroom because the students were so captivated and intrigued about jelly-

fish. In. Mr. Goldman's class, they have begun to further investigate the details associated with different fish habitats. Students 

also saw the famous "Nemo" fish (which is actually called a Clown Fish) up close, and discovered how a star fish re-grows its tail, 

and much more. Ever since our trip,   the students have been engaged in many discussions, wondering and critically 

thinking about what they saw. It is clear that hands on learning is essential in an inquiry based classroom! 
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Community Corner 

 
 

Message from our Trustee 
 
Although winter still feels far from over some days, we are now halfway through the school year.  With report cards coming 
home, this is a good time to review progress and celebrate what your children have learned both inside and outside of the class-
room. This is also a good time to set goals for the months ahead. 
 
One of our goals set out in the Board of Trustees’ Multi-Year Plan is to “continuously increase student achievement and well-
being through a culture of caring and learning.” Developing this supportive culture includes engaging parents/guardians and 
other members of the school community in public education and working together to create safe and supportive school environ-
ments that enable students to thrive. 
 
As parents/guardians, there are many ways you can get engaged in your child’s education and support their learning, including 
talking with them about school, communicating with teachers, attending school events or school council meetings, and volun-
teering in the school. However you get involved, know that you are making a difference. 
 
On behalf of the Board of Trustees, I wish you all the best an enjoyable and successful second term. 
 

Linda Aversa 

http://www.yrdsb.ca/AboutUs/BoardPlans/Pages/MYP-Goals.aspx
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2016 DONATIONS FOR MAPLE’S CLOSET 
 

 
Maple High School is proud to be hosting the 10th annual Maple’s Closet Diva Ball events on April 13th and 20th, 2016.  Maple’s Closet has helped 
provide graduation attire to over 400 grade 8 and 12 students.  Our objective is to provide a graduation dress, suit and accessories to every female 
or male York Region student in need.  
   
We accept donations of gently used formal wear and accessories for the event.  We are in need of the following items:  

Prom / Graduation dresses, Shoes,  Purses / Clutches, Toiletry / Make-Up bags, Jewelry, Suits,   Dress pants, Shirts, Ties , Belts 
 

Each guest receives a takeaway package as a thank you for his/her participation.  We also accept donations of new/unused:  
make-up 
nail polish 
men’s socks 
toiletries (combs, soap, brushes, etc.) 
 
See our flyer (next page) for more invitation! 

 
 
 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT 
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